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The International Amateur Radio Union Region 3

NEWS RELEASE

Date: 31 August 2007
IARU Region 3 Directors’ Meeting

The IARU Region 3 Directors met in Tokyo over two and a half days from 22 to 24 August 2007, hosted by JARL.

The Directors are Chairman Michael Owen VK3KI, Shizuo Endo, JE1MUI, Peter Lake, ZL2AZ, Gopal Madhavan, VU2GMN and Joong-Geun Rhee, HL1AQQ.

In addition, IARU Vice President Tim Ellam VE6SH participated in the meeting.

The Directors spent considerable time reviewing the position for the ITU World Radiocommunications Conference (WRC-07) to be held for 4 weeks in Geneva in October/November this year.

The Directors considered the reports of Directors Peter Lake and Shizuo Endo who had represented IARU Region 3 at the Asia-Pacific Telecommunity (the APT) Preparatory Group Meetings for WRC-07 in Bangkok in January 2007 and Busan South Korea in July 2007. (APG2007-4 and –5 meetings, respectively)

The purpose of these preparatory meetings of the various countries of Region 3 is to find, if possible, common positions on matters on the WRC-07 agenda, on which at least some of them can vote as a single block.

The proposal that the amateur service be allocated a secondary allocation from 135.7 to 137.8 kHz with a 1 watt e.i.r.p. power limit was supported, but the proposals that allocations be made to the amateur service to achieve a world wide exclusive band 7.0 to 7.3 MHz and a new secondary allocation around 5 MHz were not supported.

The Directors agreed to report separately to member societies on these matters, making specific recommendations.

The Directors reviewed many other matters apart from preparation for WRC-07.

The report of B L Manohar “Arasu”, VU2UR, the Regional MS Coordinator, was reviewed in depth, as were the concerns expressed by others. The need to provide better and more accessible information on this important service was identified and is being addressed.  It was agreed to continue to seek action against certain intruders.

The difficulty reported by the Chairman of the Disaster Communications Committee, Jim Linton VK3PC to get responses from some societies was discussed. Also of concern was the potential barrier in national regulations that had not been up-dated to give effect to the changes to the international regulations following from WRC-03 to allow amateurs to practice the provision of emergency communications.

The Region will be contacting directly member societies to confirm the person representing them for this purpose, and a model regulation to allow emergency message passing practice is being developed.

Other matters dealt with included the last Administrative Council meeting, the next meeting of the AC in June next year and the future of the IARU in a changing world.

A major concern was the long-term trend identified in many national societies of diminishing membership, a trend that has apparently been arrested in a few countries.  The Directors are committed to continuing to assist societies in respect of this matter.

In closing the meeting the Chairman acknowledged the time and meaningful contribution made by all Directors since their last meeting in December 2006, and all agreed that it remained important to ensure that all amateurs recognised the importance of the work of the IARU in protecting and enhancing their privileges.

Michael Owen, VK3KI

